
 

 
 

 
 

Council Update – Chief of Police 
 

February 21, 2023 
 

Sergeant Promotion Process – We are currently working with the Ohio Association of Chiefs of 
Police (OACP) to conduct testing and assessments of our internal candidates.  
 
Donation – The BCPAAA approved a donation in the amount of $2,500.00 for the K9 program. In 
addition, a member of the association, Mr. Alan Rosen, generously donated $500. 
 
Events – The department will be hosting the following programs this summer: 
 
June 5th, 7th and 9th: Rape Aggression Defense (RAD) and June 10th: Vehicle Maintenance and Road 
Safety. More information can be found in the Jeffrey Mansion Summer Program. 
 
Detective Bureau – Detective Fleming is working on several forged check cases and awaiting 
information he requested from subpoenas.  He also processed a burglary scene over the 
weekend.  Detective Fleming attended training on a new BAC machine.  He also worked OVI 
saturation patrol for Super Bowl Sunday where he made several traffic stops and made one arrest 
for an OVI. 
 
Detective Briley received lab hits on several pieces of evidence and he now has leads on several 
stolen vehicle cases.  He also received a lab submission return from a felonious assault that 
occurred in September of 2021 that he will be following up on.  He is also working with a Grand 
Jury Prosecutor to present a sexual battery case for indictment. 
 
Detective Byrd is continuing his diligent work on identifying suspects out of the numerous 
forgery cases he is working on.  He has developed several new suspects that he is working to track 
down. 
 
Detective Sergeant Otte and Detective Fleming interviewed an elderly victim that was being 
scammed by telephone. Luckily a family member stopped the scam before any money was 
lost. This is a good reminder that with tax season around the corner there will be many people 
attempting to take advantage of others. Be wary of anyone asking for money over the phone that 
you do not immediately recognize, and if they tell you that a family member is in trouble, reach 
out to the family member that is supposedly in trouble to verify what it is going on. It is very 
common for scammers to claim that your cousin, nephew, grandson etc. is in trouble and they 



 

need money to keep your relative out of trouble. Scammers may know the name of that relative 
as well, so be skeptical, especially if you don’t recognize the caller. 
 
Statistics: 

Start Date End Date 
Calls for 
Service 

Business 
Check Total 

Incident & 
Offense 
Reports 

Arrest 
Reports 

Crash 
Reports Total Theft      

Motor 
Vehicle 
Theft  

Burglary/     
B&E                                  Robbery 

1/1/2023 2/15/2023 2241 325 2,612 114 35 17 166 21 11 8 0 
1/1/2022 2/15/2022 1534 0 1,580 113 40 19 172 31 1 10 0 
2/16/2022 2/15/2023 13999 881 14,880 984 380 186 1,550 233 75 57 10 
2/16/2021 2/15/2022 12555 5 12,560 1,119 459 219 1,797 317 29 73 7 

 


